BEAUMONT INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Department of Health & Physical Education

Health Advisory ZOOM Meeting

Minutes of Meeting - Monday, February 14, 2022
On Monday, February 14, 2022, Health Advisory Committee met by ZOOM.    Mr. Kenneth Coleman called the meeting to order at 11:05 p.m., and welcomed everyone to the meeting.   The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. 
Mr. Garrett Craver/Director of Behavior Health for Baptist Hospital spoke about the services that the Baptist Hospital Behavioral Health Center offers with the new pediatric and adolescent units.  He stated that these units provide mental health diagnosis, treatment and aftercare services and also provide adolescent chemical dependency treatment and detoxification.  He described the scope of the individual treatment range from inpatient day treatment and outpatient services.  The goal is the show each child that they care and what to help them feel good about themselves and help develop a healthy identity.  

Mr. Saveat gave some information about the adopting of health books that the Health Committee will need to approve.  
 Mr. Coleman gave an update of the COVID situation in our area.  He stated that vaccinations were down, and that the recommendation is now for people to get their boosters.   He stated that there has been an outbreak of TB cases and that the STD numbers are still rising. 

Ms. Julie Nezat/Coordinator for Health Services spoke about the current infections within the District have decreased.  
Ms. Veronica Redmon/Supervisor for Parent Involvement stated that the District will be continuing with Family Nights which intends to promote parents to join their kids at school and see what they have been learning.  She also stated that surveys will be sent out to parents to find out what they would like to hsve help with their students. 

Mr. A. J. Turner stated that they have been doing school roundups to keep students in school.
Ms.Reyna Kibbe/Health Plan Specialist for  Community Health Choice spoke helping families who qualify apply for Medicare and Medicaid.   
Mr. Kenneth Coleman recognized all 1st time visitors, thanked everyone for attending and reminded everyone that the next meeting would be on Monday, April 11, 2022.
